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The Belmont Voters’ Guide is a tool to aid regis-
tered voters in making informed decisions about 
ballot items.  The Guide contains descripƟons 
and addiƟonal informaƟon about many of the 
warrant arƟcles that cannot be included in the 
legal language required on the ballot itself.  The 
Guide has been posted to our website at        
belmontnh.gov and was also emailed to all     
recipients of our NewsleƩer list as a separate 
PDF document.  Hard copies of the Guide may 
be picked up at Town Hall during regular        
business hours, Monday through Friday 7:30 am 
to 4:00 pm.

TOWN & SCHOOL

ELECTIONS

Town and School MeeƟng Day 
will be held on Tuesday, 
March 11th, 2025.  Registered 
voters may vote on the Town ballot for local        
officials, zoning amendments, operaƟng budget and 
other warrant arƟcles.  The Shaker Regional School 
District ballot will also be available.

Tuesday, 03/11/2025

BELMONT HIGH SCHOOL

7:00 am to 7:00 pm

255 Seavey Road

Upcoming 
Public Hearing

A public hearing will take 
place on 02/19/2025 at 10:00 am to take public         
comment on changing the purpose of the Spe-
cial Revenue Fund known as the Fire/
Ambulance Equipment & Apparatus Fund.  This 
is an annual “housekeeping” item required by 
law. 

TOWN HALL

will be closed for 

Washington’s

Birthday

Monday

   February 17, 2025
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Town Administrator’s News (cont’d.)

Just a reminder that the Town of Belmont is an acƟve 
member of Lakes Region Public Access Television which 
can be seen locally on Breezeline Channels 24, 25, and 
26. If you are a camera buff and you have an interest in 
producing a show to be shown on LRPA, please contact 
the staƟon at 528-3070 to discuss your idea. LRPA has 
made significant strides to improve programming this 
past year and its presence in the Lakes Region.  We urge 
you to check out their website at hƩp://lrpa.org

Bulky Waste Disposal

On the 1st Wednes-
day of each month, 
Casella Waste will col-
lect your bulky items 
curbside. Please note 
this is for Town of 
Belmont ResidenƟal 
Customers ONLY;  
service is not available to commercial property own-
ers. Piles of debris, trash, yard waste or a single item 
too large for one person to collect WILL NOT BE      
ACCEPTED. A request for pickup must be made in   
advance by calling Town Hall at 267-8300, Extension 
118 or 124 only.  You will be asked to list the items 
you want picked up, you will be advised what the cost 
is, and you will need to drop off cash or a check made 
payable to the Town of Belmont prior to the collecƟon 
day. Please visit the Town’s website at 
www.belmontnh.gov for the full details on the       
program and a price list.

We conƟnue to stress the importance of the “Not    
everything is flushable”.  Please check out the “Do Not 
Flush!” list to protect your sewer and sepƟc system. A 
“Flushable” label does not mean it is SAFE for your 
sepƟc system or the Town’s sewer. Please read the 
brochure we have included on the Town’s website at 
www.belmontnh.gov

We need your help to ensure our sewers keep flowing. 

Should you have any quesƟons, please do not hesitate 
to contact the Town Administrator’s Office at 267-
8300 ext. 124.

The 2025 Town
Meeting Warrant,

MS737 and Default
Budget have been

posted to our website.

Hard copies are
available at Town Hall.

2025 Warrant (PDF)

2025 MS737 (PDF)

2025 Sunray Shores MS737 (PDF)

2025 Default Budget (PDF)
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Town Clerk’s Corner

The Town’s DeliberaƟve Session will be held on Saturday, February 1st at 10:00 am in the cafeteria 
at Belmont High School, 255 Seavey Road. Why is the DeliberaƟve Session so crucial for Belmont 
residents? This session allows voters to ask quesƟons, have discussions, and educate themselves 
and each other about procedures and the arƟcles on the warrant. While no voƟng will take place 
on this day, there is an opportunity to amend the wording and dollar amounts of the proposed  
arƟcles.

Town voter guides will be available at Town Hall aŌer the DeliberaƟve Session.
The Town ElecƟon will be held at Belmont High School on Tuesday, March 11, 2025.  

Polls are open from 7 AM to 7 PM.

New voters can register to vote at the Clerk’s Office unƟl March 1st, 2025. Otherwise, new voter 
registraƟons will be accepted at the polls on elecƟon day. In addiƟon to your ID and proof of      
residency (bill in your name, paystub, bank statement, etc.), House Bill 1569 now requires proof of 
valid ciƟzenship with documents such as a birth cerƟficate, passport, or naturalizaƟon paperwork. 
This new law also removes all excepƟons to the state’s voter ID requirements and eliminates the 
affidavit ballot system. For more informaƟon, please visit www.sos.nh.gov/elecƟons/register-vote .

Unable to aƩend the elecƟon? Absentee ballots will be available soon in the Clerk’s Office. Please 
give us a call at 603-267-8300 x2 to see if they are ready.

REMINDER: March 1, 2025 is the deadline for abatement applicaƟons. ApplicaƟons are available at 
Town Hall or on our website’s Assessing page at belmontnh.gov

Think Spring! 2025 boat sƟckers are now available. House Bill 1304 became law, effecƟve 1/1/2025 
for the 2025 boaƟng season. This change requires the issuance and display of a boat fee decal for 
the payment of boat fees. You will noƟce that the fee will be increased by $3.00, and you will     
receive two sets of decals that must be displayed on each side of the bow.

If you have a furry family member, be sure to stop by Town Hall and renew their license before 
April 30th.  If their rabies vaccinaƟon has been recently updated, please bring that with you.  The 
cost for dogs who have been spayed/neutered is $6.50 while unaltered dog licenses cost $9.00.  If 
you are over the age of 65 you get one dog license per household for $2.00.  Licenses can also be 
renewed online.

February, Winter’s Last Hurrah!

May your February be Fun , Fabulous, and Full Է Happiness!

Jenn , Sam, & Devon



February 2025

Highway Department News 

Before you dig, remember to call DigSafe 
Not only is it safe, IT’S THE LAW!

Sand for Residents

The Public Works Department offers sand to any   
resident of Belmont for use on their driveways and 
walkways.  Sand can be found in a bin constructed to 
the right of the Public Works Facility entrance         
located at 149 Hurricane Road. It is self service and 
accessible 24-7 for convenience. We ask residents to 
limit themselves to 3 pails per visit to ensure there is 
enough sand for everyone who needs it.

Frost Heaves

They’re back! Frost heaves are starƟng to make their annual             
appearance.  Members of your Public Works Team have noƟced the 
formaƟon of a few frost heaves and will begin marking them with the 
appropriate signage to warn travelers.  They form rather quickly 
(seemingly overnight) and can sneak up on unexpected motorist.  
Some have the potenƟal to cause damage, so please use cauƟon and 
watch for advanced warning signs.

Used Oil Drop Off LocaƟon

The Public Works facility located at 149 Hurricane Road           
supplements its heat by using a waste oil furnace in the garage.  
This allows the used oil generated by the maintenance of         
Belmont’s fleet to be recycled and turned into a heat source for 
the crew that keeps the Town moving.  If you, or someone you 
know is a “Do it Yourself” oil changer feel free to help keep your 
crews warm.  Used oil free of contaminants can be dropped off 
anyƟme the facility is open. Business hours are Monday through 
Thursday from 6:30 am to 4:00 pm and Friday from 6:30 am to 
10:30 am. The direct line to the facility is 603-528-2677 to      
confirm someone will be on site to collect it free of charge.
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Highway Department News 

Before you dig, remember to call DigSafe 
Not only is it safe, IT’S THE LAW!

It may seem early but now is the Ɵme to start thinking about 
the 6-ton weight restricƟon placed on all of Belmont’s town-
maintained roads.  These weight restricƟons are placed in an 
effort to protect the Towns massive and ongoing investment 
into the roads you travel every day.  Damage done during the 
spring thaw leads to costly repairs that can be avoided if these 
rules are followed for this brief window in Ɵme.  The exact date 

varies from year to year but it will undoubtedly arrive and be here for an undisclosed length of Ɵme.  
Last years restricƟons were posted the last week in February. ExempƟons are only given for emer-
gency situaƟons and lack of planning is not considered an emergency, so please start thinking about 
spring projects.  Ask yourselves, will I need materials delivered? Will I require services that uƟlize ve-
hicles or equipment that exceed 6 ton?  Dumpsters for construcƟon projects and appliances for that 
kitchen remodel all get delivered by vehicles exceeding the weight restricƟon so please start to make 
arrangements and have them delivered before the restricƟons are posted.

With colder temperatures expected in the coming days, we want to remind 
you to take the necessary steps to protect your plumbing system from the risk 
of freezing and potenƟal damage. This is especially important if your property 
has had issues with frozen pipes in the past.
Below is a list of acƟons that can help reduce the risk of frozen pipes:
Let faucets drip:  When temperatures drop significantly, run a trickle of wa-

ter from a faucet closest to an exterior wall to maintain water flow and 
prevent freezing.

Locate the shut-off valve:  Know where your main water shut-off valve is located and be prepared 
to turn it off if necessary

Open cabinet doors:  Leave cabinet doors under sinks open to allow warm air to circulate around 
pipes.

Disconnect hoses:  Remove garden hoses from outdoor faucets and store them indoors to avoid 
freezing.

Check for leaks:  Regularly check for any signs of water leaks, including damp spots on floors or 
walls.

If you suspect a frozen pipe:
Apply gentle heat:  Use a hair dryer or heaƟng pad on the affected pipe, slowly thawing the ice. Do 

not use open flames or torches.
Contact a plumber:  If you cannot thaw the pipe yourself or suspect a burst pipe, contact a licensed 

plumber immediately
For further informaƟon or concerns, please contact the 
Town of Belmont Water Department at 603-528-2677.
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Avoid Frozen Pipes
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WATER Department NoƟce 

Unknown Water Service Line Material

Because of new federal requirements for lead in drinking water, water systems must noƟfy 
water users that we do not have a record of the piping materials for individual water service lines. 
LeƩers have been mailed to all water system customers.  The good news is that you can help your 
water system assess, and where necessary, make improvements to your water service lines. 

If your property is serviced by a private well, this noƟce does not apply to you.

It is very important that the Town meet the federal requirements to determine if any       
properƟes in Belmont have lead service lines.  We strongly encourage all water system users to 
reach out to us for assistance.  Please call us at (603) 267-8300 xt 115 or email us at                           
water@belmontnh.gov

We appreciate everyone’s assistance with this important project!
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Belmont Fire Department
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Belmont Fire Department
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Belmont Fire Department
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Belmont Fire Department
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Belmont Police Department—Winter/Holiday Safety

As always, if you have any quesƟons for us, we can be reached at 603-267-8350.

THANK YOU !!

Retirements
We would like to extend our hearƞelt congratulaƟons to 
Chief Lewandoski on his upcoming reƟrement from the  
Police Department. Chief Lewandoski’s remarkable       
journey began in 1977 when he joined as a part-Ɵme 
officer, becoming a full-Ɵme member of the force in 1978. 
Over the years, he ascended through the ranks of           
Sergeant, Lieutenant, and Captain, ulƟmately becoming 
Chief in 2013. With 48 years of dedicated service, Chief 
Lewandoski has worn many hats—firearms instructor, 
member of the accident reconstrucƟon team, undercover 
officer, department prosecutor, Police Explorer adviser, 
and even a hard hat as he was a key figure in the              
development and construcƟon of our new police staƟon. 
His unwavering commitment has shaped both the depart-
ment and the community, and we would not be where we 
are today without his leadership. 

We also want to express our deep graƟtude to Sgt. Dave    
Estes, who will be reƟring aŌer over 30 years of service to 
the department. Sgt. Estes joined us in 1988 aŌer his Ɵme in 
Gilford and has spent the last 17 years as our department's 
prosecutor; handling the department’s legal maƩers at the 
District Court. Throughout his career, Sgt. Estes has been a 
pillar of strength, integrity, and dedicaƟon. His presence and 
legal experƟse will be sorely missed, and his absence will 
certainly be felt across the department. 
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Belmont Police Department—Community Event
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Belmont Police Department

As always, if you have any quesƟons for us, we can be reached at 603-267-8350.

Qualified  Patrol  Officer  Candidates  Needed
Patrol Officer
The Belmont Police Department is seeking qualified candidates to fill four vacant patrol 
posiƟons.  

Job Summary 
Performs duƟes required to protect lives and property of the public, maintain law and  
order, detect and prevent crime, apprehend and prosecute violators of the criminal and 
motor vehicle laws; does related work as required. Performs diversified work patrolling roadways within 
the Town, responsible for the enforcement of State laws and Town ordinances making regular patrols,    
direcƟng traffic, responding to calls for service, invesƟgaƟng accidents and crimes; may include other     
specialized  police acƟviƟes. Makes frequent contacts with the public, other law enforcement agencies, 
governmental and court officials for the discussion of problems and to obtain cooperaƟon necessary for the 
accomplishment of the police department mission.

Minimum QualificaƟons Required
U.S. ciƟzen, high school diploma or G.E.D. cerƟficate, minimum age 21, must pass wriƩen and/or oral      
examinaƟons, extensive background invesƟgaƟon, criminal history check, medical examinaƟon, physical 
fitness test, polygraph examinaƟon, psychological examinaƟon, and be cerƟfied or cerƟfiable by the N.H. 
Police Standards & Training Council.

Training Required
While no advanced training is required, it is desired. Candidates will be required to aƩend and successfully 
complete the basic police cerƟficaƟon course held at the New Hampshire Police Standards and Training 
Council within one (1) year of appointment unless there is no scheduled class within that Ɵme frame as well 
as the department field training program. 

CompensaƟon and Benefits: Wages are based on a 10-step union negoƟated scale, up to $36.11              
dependent upon years of service for Full-Time CerƟfied Officers. Eleven (11) paid holidays, Medical, Dental 
and Life Insurance.

Accrual of annual and sick leave with 80 hours vacaƟon Ɵme aŌer 6 months. Officers typically work 4/3 
schedule, and rotate every 2 months. ParƟcipaƟon in the New Hampshire ReƟrement System Group II.

Salary: $23.85 - $36.11 per hour

Benefits: Dental insurance, Employee Assistance Program, health insurance, life insurance, reƟrement plan, 
vision insurance

Interested parƟes may submit a Personal History Statement Form 
available at belmontnhpolice.org
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Belmont Police Department
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Belmont Police Department

A motor vehicle was stolen every 31     
seconds in the  United States in 2023.

Use common sense when parking and    
exiƟng your vehicle:

 Take your vehicle's key; do not leave it 
in or on your vehicle.

 Close and lock all windows and doors 
when you park.

 Park in well-lit areas if possible.
 Never leave valuables in your vehicle, 

especially if they can be seen from   
outside the vehicle.

Thieves want vehicle parts and valuable 
items, too.

Radios and wheel covers aren't the only 
popular stolen vehicle parts thieves take. 
They want whatever sells, from the       
mandated labeled parts to those that 
aren't. Some of the most popular vehicle 
parts or valuable items stolen from vehicles include doors, engines, transmissions, air bags, radios, GPS units, 
cell phones, iPads, laptops, and purses.

How to Prevent Vehicle TheŌ
 Park in well-lit areas. 
 Close and lock all windows and doors when you park. 
 Keep valuables out of sight, such as in the glove box or trunk.
 Do not leave your keys in your vehicle.
 Do not leave the area while your vehicle is running. 
 Some vehicles come equipped with an alarm and anƟ-theŌ system, but what if yours does not? Consider 

purchasing extra layers of protecƟon for your vehicle if your manufacturer does not provide it. You can 
easily purchase an anƟ-theŌ system online or in a store. 

Vehicle TheŌ Facts and Figures

For more informaƟon on motor vehicle theŌ prevenƟon, visit NHTSA.gov/theŌ. For addiƟonal resources, visit 
www.nicb.org/.
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Property Tax ExempƟons & Credits—AccepƟng ApplicaƟons!
If you are wondering about an elderly or disabled property tax exempƟon, please refer to the 
chart and informaƟon below.  If you think you will qualify, please come to Town Hall for an  
applicaƟon, or download one from belmontnh.gov from the Assessing Department page.

Please note that supporƟng documents such as statements will need to be from October,   
November and December 2024; to qualify for 2025.  The deadline is April 15th, however we 
recommend filing early in case there are any addiƟonal documents you need to provide.
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Belmont Parks & Rec—Summer Camp
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Belmont Parks & Rec 
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Belmont Parks & Rec - Trivia Night
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Property Fraud ALERT !!

 It is recommended that property owners help protect themselves against       
property fraud (also known as “land scams”).

 It has become a more frequent problem where scammers with no ownership   
connect with a real estate agent to sell a property quickly.  They may have           
received informaƟon about the property from publicly available records.

 The Property Fraud Alert system is connected directly to the Belknap County    
Registry of Deeds, where all property/real estate ownership transacƟons are    
registered.

 If you are signed up for alerts, any property transacƟon with your name will be  
reported to you in an effort to prevent you from being scammed.

 This is a FREE service!
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Building Official
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Building Official

Shipping containers, also known as Conex boxes, have become               
increasingly popular as a storage soluƟon for homeowners. 

Please be aware that a building permit is required to place a storage  
container on your property.  Containers must meet setback                    
requirements, which vary depending on the zone in which your      
property is located. 

Property owners are allowed a maximum of two containers on their lot 
in the ResidenƟal MulƟ-family, ResidenƟal Single Family, and Rural 
Zones.  Storage containers are not a permiƩed use in the Village       
District.

Shipping Containers

If you have quesƟons about placing a storage container on your        
property,  please contact the Building Official at 603-267-8300 ext. 111.

If you are not sure which zone your property is located in, please contact 
the Land Use Office at 603-267-8300 ext. 3.
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Land Use   
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Land Use   
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ConservaƟon Commission 
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Library News
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Spotlight on the Cemetery Trustees
The Cemetery Trustees is an elected board of 3 members.  Currently Hillary Horn, Fred Wells 
and Sharon Ciampi hold these seats.  We also have 2 alternate posiƟons. Our main job is to 
follow NH RSA 289, which governs the care and management of all cemeteries. This year we 
will have an arƟcle on the ballot to allow us to increase to a 5-member board.

RSA 289:2 states : Every municipality shall provide, or may enter into agreements with adjacent 
municipaliƟes or nonprofit enƟƟes to provide, one or more suitable cemeteries for the           
interment of deceased persons, which shall be subject to such regulaƟons as the municipality 

may establish. In the  absence of regulaƟons established by vote of the legislaƟve body, the cemetery trustees may 
establish such regulaƟons pursuant to RSA 289:7, I(a). The operaƟon and maintenance of all cemeteries owned and   
maintained by the municipality shall be in charge of the cemetery trustees.

The Belmont Cemetery Trustees were formed in 1994 but did not provide their first annual report unƟl 1997 aŌer 
patrons hinted that we were “slower than death”, so it seemed important to include our report at that Ɵme. 

It is important to note that the South Road Cemetery is a private corporaƟon governed by its own board of directors 
and thus is separate from the Town.  It is the only acƟve cemetery for burials at this Ɵme. 

To reflect current informaƟon, there are 36 cemeteries and burial grounds in Town. In April 2024 we went through 
the steps to have 7 cemeteries declared abandoned so the Trustees can serve as descendants of the people buried 
there. This gives the burial sites added protecƟon that they may not have had with no authority over the graves. The 
Trustees are responsible for 24 cemeteries in total.

We do not have any employees, but we contract out for things like maintenance, tree work, or pest control and   
invasive plant species services as they arise. 

We too were affected by the default budget. We were able to give some back this year to help with the total deficit, 
but we cut back on some of the extra brush removal to compensate. Mother Nature also plays a huge part in how 
much our season costs. We were fortunate enough that the ground cover flowering lasted a liƩle longer to add to 
the beauty and feed the bees.  We did not have any major windstorm clean up, so we were able to stay within   
budget.

Our biggest project of immediate need is Weymouth Cemetery. It is located on Brown Hill Road in the woods at the 
back of someone’s property. While we knew its general locaƟon it had been several years since anyone on the Board 
had seen it. There is no record of who is buried there as the stones are broken or missing. There is a rumor that 
someƟme in the 1920’s a caretaker met a child at the wall outside while he cut the grass, and the child said that his 
dad took the stone to fix their cellar. This cleanup is going to be a big undertaking for the Board, possibly our biggest 
in the coming year. This will be paid for using our  Capital Reserve Funds that taxpayers vote to grant us every year.

For the last 3 years the Trustees have partnered with the New Hampshire Old Graveyard AssociaƟon to do seminars 
on head stone cleaning and repair techniques. We are happy that we have had about 15 headstones repaired so far 
during these seminars. We also have a small group of volunteers who are trained in a strong preserving technique 
for cleaning, and we will conƟnue with this project as long as we can. If you would like to see the progress being 
made you can visit Jamestown/Elkin Cemetery on Jamestown Road. This year we are hoping to move to Church Hill/
Highland and/or WolcoƩ Cemeteries. 

If you have any interest in learning or want to help, please watch out for our flyers in the town-wide newsleƩer or 
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Spotlight on the Cemetery Trustees

reach out to the Trustees. 

One of the things that we are most proud of is that we have been able to partner with American 
Legion Post 58 to bring Wreaths Across America to Belmont. This year we placed 215 wreaths 
across 14 cemeteries. It is such a beauƟful sight to see. We would also like to menƟon that 
through fundraising and donaƟons from residents and area businesses, we already purchased all 
of the wreaths for the December 13, 2025 ceremony during a matching grant sale from the    
organizaƟon. Thank you everyone who makes this happen for us. We appreciate your conƟnued support.

As always, any quesƟons problems or any thoughts to volunteering please reach out by calling 603-581-9746 or email 
us at belcem2015@gmail.com

Sincerely, 

Hillary Horn 

Fred Wells

Sharon Ciampi

Weymouth Cemetery

Wreaths Across America Program

honoring our Veterans

Stone cleaning workshops 

hosted by the Cemetery Trustees



February 2025

Heritage Commission
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Heritage Commission
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Please take noƟce that the Village Rail Spur Trail is not maintained over the   
winter.  All Town trails may be enjoyed at your own risk.
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NH Alerts

Visit ReadyNH.gov to sign up for emergency alerts 
specific to your area, and/or visit the website to 

stay informed about state emergencies.
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Community AcƟon Program/AmeriCorps Program
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Emergency Preparedness—PPH & Granite VNA & Hospice
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WayPoint SleepOut

SleepOut is a night spent outside to raise awareness and funds to        
address critical needs and transform lives in New Hampshire. Proceeds 
from the event support New Hampshire’s only low-barrier emergency 
youth shelter and safe space located in Manchester, youth drop-in centers 
in Manchester and Rochester, and a range of support services that lead to 
long-term stability.
SleepOut 2025 will look a little different than past editions. Rather than 
sleeping collectively in a public place, Advocates sleep outside    
remotely at a location of their choice. This change is in response to 
the U.S. Supreme Court’s 2024 ruling in Grants Pass v. Johnson, which  
allows municipalities to criminalize sleeping in public spaces.
We will still come together as a community! Join us on Friday, March 
21, at 6:30 pm at Bronstein Park in Manchester (Beech and      
Hanover Streets) for an in-person gathering before Advocates 
across the state sleep out remotely to show their support for youth 
experiencing homelessness.
Visit our website to join SleepOut today and become an Advocate! To 
learn how to help support youth and young adults experiencing        
homelessness through SleepOut 2025, please contact Laura Zorawowicz at 
603-518-4195 or zorawowiczl@waypointnh.org.
Thank you for joining us in our mission to end youth homelessness in NH! 

WayPoint is one of Belmont’s Health Agency Partners and 
here is an upcoming fundraiser they are hosting: 
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Greater Lakes Region Children’s AucƟon

Greater Lakes Region Children’s AucƟon 
Earns a Four-Star RaƟng from Charity Navigator

LACONIA—The Greater Lakes Region Children’s AucƟon has been       
evaluated by Charity Navigator, the naƟon’s largest charity evaluator, and 
earned a four-star raƟng, the highest possible assessment. 

Charity Navigator’s imparƟal, third-party evaluaƟon validates that the  
organizaƟon is effecƟve and reliable.

“This milestone achievement for the Children’s AucƟon couldn’t have happened without the 
community’s support,” said Jennifer Kelley, the aucƟon’s execuƟve director. “Thank you for 
being part of our family as contributors, funders, donors of items, sponsors, bidders, challenge 
teams and volunteers. Your trust and support help us make a difference for the local children 
and families in need that we serve.” 

To learn more about Charity Navigator and the aucƟon’s raƟng, visit charitynavigator.org/
ein/473815882.

For more informaƟon, to donate or volunteer, visit childrensaucƟon.org or call 603-527-0999. 

About the Greater Lakes Region Children’s AucƟon:

Numerous fundraising events in the Lakes Region throughout the year support the Greater 
Lakes Region Children’s AucƟon, including our four-day signature event every December. In 
the past four decades we have distributed more than $8.6 million to over 80 nonprofits that 
serve low-income families and children in the Lakes Region, all through volunteer efforts,  
community donaƟons and corporate sponsorship. The AucƟon falls under the umbrella of the 
Greater Lakes Region Charitable Fund for Children, a 501(c)(3) nonprofit organizaƟon that 
helps local community organizaƟons that serve children and families in need. For more         
informaƟon about the AucƟon, the nonprofits it supports and how you can help, visit           
childrensaucƟon.org.

Greater Lakes Region Charitable Fund for Children, Inc is a 501(c)3 nonprofit organizaƟon

383 South Main St., Laconia NH 03246

Federal Tax ID # 47-3815882
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Trash & Recycling Calendar 2025

Full year 2025 calendars available at 
hƩps://belmontnh.gov/Pages/

Index/50738/solid-waste

or post card calendars 

can be picked up at Town Hall.
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American Red Cross Blood Drive
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Do you know someone new to Town, or someone in Town who would love to 
see our NewsleƩer and receive important noƟces by email from the Town of 
Belmont? 

Please visit our homepage at belmontnh.gov and click the buƩon on the right-
hand side to “Sign Up for NoƟficaƟons”.


